
ATTENDANCE POLICY 

Students have a responsibility to attend classes for which they have registered and fully 
participate in them. Specific attendance requirements for each course are established by the 
instructor. Students should be aware of individual course attendance policies, as they are 
held accountable for meeting those standards. Students are obligated to be in attendance 
on days when examinations, major or minor, are scheduled. Students who absent 
themselves from examinations may be refused permission to take the examination at a later 
date; may receive a failing grade for the examination missed; and may receive a failing 
grade for the course. Further, absence from class on a day when an assignment is due 
does not excuse the student from the obligation to have the assignment turned in on time. 
Faculty may refuse to accept any work which is turned in late and may assign a failing 
grade to that work. 

ACCELERATED COURSES 

Accelerated courses, regardless of delivery mode, have a very specific attendance policy 
and faculty teaching these courses have a responsibility to adhere to it. Students who miss 
more than the equivalent of two class meetings of an eight-week/accelerated course will 
receive an F (failing grade). This policy includes partial absences that add up to more than 
two class meetings. 

ONLINE/DISTANCE EDUCATION COURSES 

In an online/distance education context, documenting that a student has logged into an 
online class is not sufficient, by itself, to demonstrate academic attendance by the student. 
A university must demonstrate that a student participated in class or was otherwise 
engaged in an academically related activity, such as by contributing to an online discussion 
or initiating contact with a faculty member to ask a course-related question, in order to 
constitute attendance.   

NON-ATTENDANCE POLICY 

To be eligible for a Federal Title IV grant and loan funds, a student must begin attendance 
in the period of enrollment for which the loan was intended. Accordingly, institutions must 
have a process in place to determine that the student actually began attendance. Faculty 
reporting activities are necessary for the university to comply with Federal Department of 
Education regulation 34CFR 668.21, which requires that if a student does not begin 
attendance in a payment period, the institution must return all Title IV, HEA program funds 
that were credited or disbursed to the student’s account no later than 30 days after the date 
that the institution becomes aware that the student will not or has not begun attendance. If 
the student fails to begin attendance in any classes after disbursement of federal loan funds 
has been made directly to the student, the institution must immediately notify the applicable 
Federal loan servicer that the student has not begun attendance and did not establish 
eligibility for federal aid. The loan servicer will then issue a final demand letter to the student 
borrower for repayment. 



 


